
 

 
Region VIII CRC April 23-25th 

 

Are you ready for Lubbock? 
 

www.crclubbock.com 
 

The President’s Message 
By Kim Koch 
Chapter President 
 

It is hard to believe we are in that stretch again where we are gearing 

up for CRC and Research Promotion and at the same time winding up 
our regular meetings for the year. 

This month will be the second meeting of the year organized by our 

Sustainability Chair Tom Hanlon along with help from James Dayer 

and Chris Ahne. Together they have put together a unique experience 

and opportunity for everyone. 
We will be meeting and riding together on a bus down to Bethel Middle 

School in Bryant. This school will give us an opportunity to tour a 

LEED building that has been in operation and heavily used by students 

and faculty. The Bethel Middle School and the Bryant School District 
have received a lot of press and recognition for their commitment to 

Sustainability. We look forward to seeing you on the bus. 

Good News. The reduced rate for the hotel room reservations for CRC 

has been extended to April 7th. The West Texas chapter has been 

working hard to put together a fun and educational CRC for all mem-
bers.. The CRC website is up and running and new information is be-

ing added all the time. Check it out at http://www.crclubbock.com/. to 

make your hotel and plane reservations. 

We will be looking for people to fill committee positions prior to CRC so 
please take some time to consider if you would like to take this oppor-

tunity to get involved in the chapter. 

 
APRIL MEETINGS 

 
 

Northwest Arkansas 
 

Date:   Thursday, April 2nd 
Location:  Tyson Corp Campus 
Cost: TBD 
Schedule: 
5:00 PM  Tour Facility— Steve Williams will 
help lead the tour. 
6:30 PM  Dinner—Jose’s Southwest Grille 
 
 

Central Arkansas 
 

Date:   Wednesday April 1st 
Location:   Bethel Middle School 
Cost:  $15 / person 
Schedule: 
12:15 PM — Meet at Trane Office By RAVE 
Theater for Bus ride to Bethel School. 
 Box lunch will be provided on the bus. 
Wade Wetzler, Chris Ladner, & J.R. Anderson 
will speak on the sustainable features of the 
building 
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Month 
Tech 

Session 
Speaker Section Date Location 

Meeting  
Designation 

Sept 
BIM—
Lessons 
Learned 

Mike  
Fullerton 

Central 9/4 

Next Level 
Events—
Union  
Station 

Membership  
Promotion 

NWA 9/4 
Golden 
Corral 

Oct 
Eco Friendly 

Water  
Treatment 

Gary 
Wirges  

Central 10/1 
Camp 

Aldersgate 
Sustainability 

NWA 10/2 Whole Hog 

Nov NA NA 

Central 11/5 
Next Level 
Events 

Student Meeting 

NWA 11/4 AQ Chicken 

Dec 
Research 
Promotion 

 Steve Titus 

Central 12/3 
Camp 

Aldersgate Research  
Promotion 

NWA 12/4 
Whole Hog 
Bentonville 

Jan 

TBA – Joint 
Meeting with 

CSI 
Rich Roe Central 1/13 

Next Level 
Events 

Joint Meeting w/
CSI 

- - NWA 1/15 
Springdale 
Country 
Club 

Feb TBA TBA 

Central 2/4 
Camp 

Aldersgate 
Refrigeration 

NWA 2/5 TBA 

March TBA TBA 
Central 3/4 

Camp 
Aldersgate Student Day 

NWA 3/5 AQ Chicken 

April 

NA 
 Wade Wetzler 
Chris Ladner 
J.R. Anderson 

Central 4/1 
Bethel  

Elementary 
Bryant AR 

Sustainability 

TBA Steve Williams NWA 4/2 TBA 

May 
Social 

 N/A   
Central TBA 

Dickey 
Stephens 
Park 

Past Presidents 

N/A NWA N/A N/A N/A 

Meeting 
Topic 

ASHRAE & 
BIM 

Water  
Conservation 

In The  
Sustainable  
Environment 

Presidential 
Visit—

Maintain To 
Sustain 

Data Center 
Cooling 

Requirements 

Building Be-
yond The 
Code 

Energy & 
Sustainability  

Refrigerant 
Piping  

Practices 

ASHRAE 
90.1-2007 
Update 

Tour Bethel 
Elementary 

Tour Tyson 
Discovery 

Past  
Presidents 
Night 

Speaker 

Gordon  
Holness 
ASHRAE 
President 
Elect 

Dennis 
Schnell 

ASHRAE 
President 
Bill Harrison 

Mike Lawler 

Rich Roe 

Dr. Darin 
Nutter 

Joe Kirby 

Mick 
Schwedler 

NA 

NA 

NA 

Sponsor 

TBA 

TBA 

TBA 

TBA 

TBA 

TBA 

TBA 

TBA 

TBA 

N/A 

Richard 
Royal 

Supermarket 
Refrigeration 

Design 
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Northwest Section Update 
Submitted by Landon Lay 

 
This is our last official meeting of the '08-'09 season. Please plan to join us for a facility tour within the Tyson Corpo-
rate campus. The tour will include office buildings for which Tyson is currently applying for LEED EB as well as the 
central chilled water and boiler plants that serve these buildings. The commissioning agent, Steve Williams, who per-
formed the retro-commissioning for the LEED EB process, will be assisting with the tour. We plan to start the tour as 
close to 5:00pm as possible so please allow a little extra time if you are not familiar with the area.  
We hope to see you all there! 



 
Social Activities 
Submitted By Tony Demarco -  Social Chair 

 
 
Don’t forget — you need to sign up for the Central AR ASHRAE Spring Golf Tournament . 

See Page (6) For The Registration Form 
 
 
 

Hello again golf fans, 
 

Yes, believe it or not, it’s that time again. We’ve  scheduled this year’s Central AR. 
tourney @ The Country Club of Arkansas on Friday, M ay 15th. Please see the at-
tached registration form and get your teams togethe r now. You will also find it in next 
month’s ASHRAE newsletter. Hole sponsors and/or don ations are greatly appreciated 
and can be sent to the ASHRAE address on the entry form. Thanks everyone and I’ll 
see you on the course. 
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Membership Report 
Submitted By:  Joel Funkhouser – Membership Chair 
 

I’d like to welcome our five newest members, Jacob Leeper of Fayetteville, James McKinnie of 
Little Rock, Darrell Garrett of Rogers, Jimmy Kennedy of Sherwood, and William Kraner of 
Rogers, and our two newest student members, Tiffany Queen of Dover, and Alexis Gillett of 
Russellville.  I applaud you for your interest in the HVAC&R field and look forward to seeing 
you at our April meeting!  We have a strong chapter, and additional members will help to make 
us even stronger.  ASHRAE offers invaluable resources to design engineers, contractors, and 
owners alike, and everyone that attends meetings is encouraged to seek membership to aid in 
strengthening our chapter.   As always, if you have any questions pertaining to membership, 
please contact me and I’ll be happy to assist you. 
 

ASHRAE Satellite Broadcast/Webcast 
 
On Wednesday, April 22, 2009, ASHRAE’s Chapter Technology Transfer Committee 
(CTTC) will present a satellite broadcast and simultaneous webcast on : 

“Clean, Lean and Green – IAQ for Sustainable Buildi ngs.”   
 Online registration for site coordinators and webcast viewers began March 2nd at : 

www.ashrae.org/iaqbroadcast. 
Registration for satellite viewers began March 16th. Information about the program and 
speakers is available at : 

www.ashrae.org/iaqbroadcast.  
 Three PDH credits may be granted to those who view the program and then complete the 
Participant Reaction Form on our webpage following the broadcast. 
   
If you have questions, call (678) 539-1206 or email ashrae-SatelliteBroadcast@ashrae.org. 

Region VIII CRC 
Submitted By David Laughlin  -  CRC Host 

 
April is here and it's time for the Region VIII CRC in Lubbock, Texas. The dates are set, the 
venue is set, the entertainment is set, the speakers are set, everything's set!  All we need is 
you.  
 
We've made it easy for you.  Follow the link below to the CRCLubbock.com website and you'll 
find everything you need. One web page gets you to the automatic registration at the hotel, 
links to airline and car rental reservation pages. You can go ahead and get your rooms at the 
hotel, take a closer look at the speakers we have lined up for the technical session, and get 
ready for your trip to the High Plains of West Texas. 
 
 Ya'll come. . .we're looking forward to it. 
 
http://www.crclubbock.com/ 



Arkansas Chapter of ASHRAEArkansas Chapter of ASHRAEArkansas Chapter of ASHRAEArkansas Chapter of ASHRAE    

P.O. Box 180P.O. Box 180P.O. Box 180P.O. Box 180    

Little Rock, AR  72203Little Rock, AR  72203Little Rock, AR  72203Little Rock, AR  72203    

The Razorback Report is published monthly by the Arkansas Chapter 
of ASHRAE.  Statements made in this publication are not 
expressions of the Society or of the chapter and may not be 
reproduced without special permission from the chapter. 
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Future ASHRAE  
Meetings: 

 

 
 
 

2009 ASHRAE Annual Conference 
June 20 - 24 2009 
Louisville, KY 

 
 

2010 ASHRAE Winter Meeting 
January 23-27 2010 

Orlando, FL 
Membership   Joel Funkhouser 
Student Activities  Bill Simpson 
Programs    James Dayer 
Historian    Steve Titus 
Refrigeration   Miguel Purdy 
Research Promotion   Steve Titus 
Newsletter    Mark Ring 
Publicity  Charlotte Bruner 
NW Section   Landon Lay 
Social     Tony Demarco 
Reception     Lee Greeson 
Webmaster  Haidara Agalheir   
Continuing Education  John Carter 
Sustainability   Tom Hanlon    

jcfunkhouser@garverengineers.com 
wsimpson@trane.com 
jdayer@fluidsolutionsinc.com 
sctitus@aristotle.net 
mlpurdy@vcaw.com 
sctitus@aristotle.net 
mark@airetechcorp.com 
charlotte@johnprinceco.com 
landon.lay@hei-eng.com 
tony@airetechcorp.com 
lgreeson@batsonbravo.com 
hagalheir@trane.com 
john@jtcarterco.com 
thanlon@tmecorp.com 

Committee Chairs 

President Kim Koch 501.666-6776 kkoch@tmecorp.com 
Vice-Pres. Chris Ahne 501.661-0621 cahne@trane.com 
Treasurer Steve Keen 501.374-5420 skeen@powersar.com 
Secretary  Marc White 501.664-3311 mwhite@batsonbravo.com 

2007-2008 Chapter Officers 

Charles Wetzler 501.590-2703 cgwetzler@yahoo.com 
Don Huggins 501.374-3731 dhuggins@pettitinc.com 
Chris Shaw 501-280-0404 chris@airetechcorp.com 
Steve Titus (CRC Alternate) 501-280.0404 chance@airetechcorp.com 
John Hodoway (CRC Delegate) 501.372.2900 john.hodoway@mail.ashrae.org 

Board of Governors 
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